September 20, 2008

Dear Coach Jacklets,

My name is Katie Duval and I am currently a junior at Shrewsbury High School in Shrewsbury, MA and will graduate in 2010. I have been a member of the varsity softball team since I was a freshman and have been elected captain for the upcoming spring.  I am very interested learning more about Providence.  I am hopeful that we can discuss my participation in your program in the immediate future.

Academically I have a GPA of a 4.1 on a 5.0 scale (3.3 on a 4.0 scale) and I am taking a college prep curriculum that includes challenging honors and AP classes. As a result, I have made the honor role every semester since I have been attending high school.  

As a freshman, I was one of 2 players added to a team that had won the Division 1 State Championship the previous year. As a sophomore I was the starting second baseman and sometimes filled in as the starting shortstop. I was one of the top hitters in the league, finishing the season with a .423 batting average and 2 home runs. Due to my performance this past season, I was selected to the league all-star team along with two other teammates. This past summer I played in several18U Gold Showcase tournaments including Pennsbury, PA, Newtown Rock, TNT in PA, Staten Island, and Plainville, MA hosted by the Rhode Island Thunder Gold. I will be playing for the Concord Raiders Gold 18U team this fall and summer. I hope that you will be able to attend games at some of the following fall tournaments. I will email you our schedules when they become available.

 10/3  - 10/5
Rhode Island Thunder, Plainville, MA  

 10/11 - 10/12
Newtown Rock, Newtown, PA 

 11/01 - 11/02
TNT, Doylestown, PA 

As well as being involved in sports, I am also an active member of my school.  My resume and academic transcript are attached.
I am very excited about the possibility of attending and playing softball at Providence and look forward to speaking with you soon.  

Finally, Mr. Ralph Raymond, the Olympic Softball Coach of the Gold Medal US teams in 1996 and 2000, has kindly offered to act as one of my references. Mr. Raymond will gladly provide you with his opinion on my ability to contribute to your program.  Please feel free to call him at (508) 852-2673.

Sincerely,
Katie Duval
phone 

508-842-2669

cell phone
774-275-1668

email 

speedykd49@hotmail.com

mail 

22 Wheelock St., Shrewsbury, MA 01545 
